
N O T I C E S  T O  C O R R E S P O N D E N T S .  

Sn~c~ t h e  pub l i ca t ion  of  ou r  las t  N u m b e r ,  t he  h a n d  of 

dea th  has  removed  f rom amongs t  us  one of t he  g rea t  l uml -  

nar ies  of  the  Profess ion in  I re land ,  DR. GRAVES, t he  E d i t o r  

of  th i s  J o u r n a l  shor t ly  a f te r  i t s  f irst  publ ica t ion .  A t  p resen t  

we mere ly  announce  his  decease, b u t  in  our  n e x t  we hope  

to be  able  to  p re sen t  our  r eade r s  w i t h  a Biographica l  Me- 

moi r  of one who has  done so m u c h  to raise  the  cha rac te r  of  

t h e  I r i s h  School  of  Medicine  to t he  h i g h  posi t ion i t  now 

occupies. 

THe. extent of our Original Communications has compelled us to postpone 
some Reviews, Cases, and Extracts from Foreign Journals, until our next 
Number. 

The following is an extract from a Letter we have received from Mr. 
Butcher : ~ "  In a Paper of mine on Fractures of the Femur, published in 
the last Number of your Journal, I omitted to state, that  the Case of Toole 
was under charge of Mr. Read. who was then surgeon to the Hospital, and 
any credit that  may attach to the treatment of it is due to him : likewise, that  
alever was brought to bear on the original site of fracture, so as to rupture 
the provisional callus, when extension was fully made." 

The First  Par t  of the Transactions of the Association of the King and 
Queen's College of Physicians of Ireland will appear in our next :Number : the 
Reports of the Pathological and Obstetrical Societies will also be continued. 

In answer to some inquiries, we beg to state, that  we have no intention of 
appending the names of the writers to the Reviews in our Journal ; also, 
that  our corps de revue is complete, and we do not require volunteers. 

Books and Periodicals published in Northern Europe, intended for our 
Journal, should be transmitted " For the Editor of the Dublin Quarterly 
Medical Journal, care of Messrs. Williams and Norgate, London." Our 
Correspondents in France, Belgium, Southern Germany, Italy, and Spain, 
are requested to communicate with us through " Doctor Higgins, 30, Rue 
Rivoli, Paris." 




